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The key reason for the lack of availability of flexible training for junior doctors in the past is that flexible trainees have been perceived by Trusts as relatively expensive to employ. A part-time doctor (doing out of hours work) has been paid a full-time basic salary and a supplement of 5% or 25% in addition.

Employers therefore have been unwilling to take on flexible trainees and, when they do, are often reluctant to offer them out of hours work. Although the use of slot-shares has increased recently, many current flexible posts are still supernumerary, making their employment more expensive still. Extra funding from the Department of Health in England had been available to help fund flexible training, but this formerly recurrent funding expired in April 2004, exacerbating the situation severely. In addition to concerns about costs, the flexible training scheme has been administered very differently from deanery to deanery, with inconsistent approaches and attitudes, application processes, bureaucracy and funding arrangements.

Under the new arrangements (which have been agreed by the BMA, the four Departments of Health, Conference of Postgraduate Medical Deans (COPMeD) and NHS Employers and will take effect from 1 June 2005), all doctors in training can apply for flexible training, and all applications will be treated positively and completed within three months. It is expected that the number of flexible trainees will double in the next three to five years, subject to demand. Flexible training will become integrated into mainstream fulltime training.

Flexible trainees will still receive basic pay and a supplement to recognise out of hours work. Basic salary will be determined by the actual hours of work done and the supplement will be paid as a proportion of the calculated basic salary. The bandings have changed so that Band FA attracts a 50% supplement, FB attracts 40% and FC attracts 20%. Flexible trainees who do no out of hours work will not receive a supplement, and anyone whose working pattern is not compliant with New Deal rest requirements will receive a Band 3 supplement, worth 100% of the calculated basic salary. The effect of the new pay system is to bring hourly rates of pay in line with that of full-time trainees. The Department of Health in England has agreed an additional £7million in recurrent funding to ensure the success of these new principles.

Current flexible trainees will receive pay protection. There will be an independent and fair appeals mechanism for cases where an application has been rejected. The ability to train flexibly will be included as one of the Improving Working Lives (England) standards, initially with a minimum of 5% flexible trainees, aiming to increase this to 20% subject to demand. These targets will apply across the UK.
